MISSIONARY DISTRICT OF PORTO RICO

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

P. O. BOX 1115

Jan. 25, 1924.

SAN JUAN, P. R.

Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Ponce, P. R.

My dear Bishop Ferrando:

Your letter of the 23d is at hand. Thank you for the check of \$15.75 for the candy.

Couldn't get in touch with Mrs. Clark to-day, so am sending check from Bishop Colmore's Specials account; shall get her to refund it to-morrow. Am doing this to keep you from having to disappoint Mr. Reyes.

I have only one copy of the Constitution and Canons of P. R., with latest amendments. Have one or two old ones, without last amendments. Would these do you any good? If so, am sending it, under separate cover.

Am enclosing letter, which I opened through mistake; also card; and "Clergyman's Permit for 1924", from American R.R. Co. of P. R.

Very sincerely. Secretary to Bishop Colmore.